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Happy Valentine’s Day!

Officers 2019
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart
 Brian Valparaiso

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

 A long time CSS member, Ellis Chee, passed away Monday,
February 25, 2019 in Fallbrook.  We send our condolences to
his family.

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2019

March 2 Cerritos, Classic Car Show at Rosewood  Family Restaurant

March 9-10  20th annual Spring Fling autocross at the Riverside County Fairgrounds in Indio,
   CA

March 23  Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA --
Vapor Trail Vettes

March 24 60th Anniversary Photo

April 13 Lake Elsinore Storm Baseball Game

April 27  Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA --
Vapor Trail Vettes
* Patriots and Paws Open House. Bring Club Corvettes!

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Sophia from Calicinto Ranch with Tony and Will



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

Hello fellow Super Sports
Members,

We have some events coming up:
 March -

· 2nd – Cerritos, Classic Car Show at Rosewood
Family Restaurant

· 9th – 10th – 20th Annual Spring Fling autocross at
Riverside County Fairgrounds in Indio, CA. Vettes
vs. Vipers grudge match on Saturday morning

· 23rd – Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria
Airport, Santa Maria, CA – Vapor Trail Vettes

· 24th – 60th Anniversary Photo. We will park the cars
in the shape of the number 60 and club members
can stand by their car. This will be at Muckenthaler
Center on their lawn. Pam DeForrest is arranging a
professional photographer with a drone to take the
pictures. We also plan to submit the photo to Blue
Bars Magazine.

 April –
· 10th – We can get “bling” added to our clothing

items by Glenda of Pomona Valley Corvettes. It’s in
Alta Loma, north of the 210.

· 13th – Lake Elsinore Storm Baseball Game - $15
admission, $4 parking. We get special seats, and
also get to drive around the field. It will be a great
time!!! It’s against the Dodgers farm team.

· 27th – Patriots and Paws Open House. Can bring
Club Corvettes.

June 23rd – Battleship Iowa Tour – This is an awesome tour
of the Battleship Iowa. We get to see areas that the public
doesn’t get to normally see thanks to Art Huhta.

The Second Annual Corvette Super Sports / Southwest
Corvettes Potluck Picnic will be August 25th at El Dorado
Park.

October 19th is our Car Show at Hooter’s.

Corvette wins again!!! Alex Laughlin (who used to be a
winning NHRA Pro Stock driver) raced a Screw-blown C6
corvette to victory over a twin turbo Mustang. He won by
.007 seconds on a holeshot with a time of 3.694 seconds at
205.6 mph at the Radials vs. the World at Lights Out 10 on
Feb. 17th.

If there are any particular shows you plan on attending, or if
you have an idea for an event, please let John Spurr or I
know. We will help you organize it.

Take care everyone!!!!

Wayne

President
Tony

Southern California has its ups and
 downs and plusses and minuses,
 but when it stops raining and the
 weather turns nice for the weekend,
 it’s time for a Car Show! So Cal is

the capital of car shows. Any weekend you can find as many
as 10-15 shows in L.A. and Orange Counties.

This past weekend was the one to go to after two weeks of
rain. Saturday was a perfect day with not a cloud in the sky
for over 400 cars to assemble for a great car show.

Shows may be on Saturday or Sunday, but getting ready
starts much earlier in the week with cleaning, gassing up
and general maintenance of the car.

Lots of car people come to the shows with the goal of
winning a trophy. Some people who don’t have a “Con
Cours” quality car, just come for the attention and of course,
spending the day with a bunch of guys and gals who have
cars in mind. I personally like to watch people and talk to
people about my car. The line usually goes: “I had one just
like this one back in 1970,” and then “I had our first child and
three doesn’t fit in a two seat car.”

But, the satisfaction comes when people stop and say this is
a really nice car. Trophies are nice, but two thumbs up from
a fellow car guy also ranks pretty high.

*******

The Officers, Board and Members have been working on
the 60th Anniversary of CSS. We are going to have a picture
taken by a drone of our beautiful Corvettes parked in the
shape of “60.” Pam DeForrest is making arrangements for
the drone and I have made arrangements to have it taken
on a grass field in Fullerton. So, all of you need to be ready
to do this on a Sunday afternoon in March.

Tony
Save the Wave

Answer to January Trivia Question: All states have an
official insignia. What state has gone a step further by
making the Corvette its official sports car? Kentucky

February Trivia: The first “Coke Bottle” bodied Corvette was
produced in what year?

Corvette Time Line: February 18, 1961. The Stingray Racer
debuts as a show car at the Chicago Auto Show. It has
been restored after its retirement from racing.





Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton, Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

2019 Schedule of Events
 Show ‘Em The Love Open House Saturday April 27th

 5th Annual Golf Tournament  Monday May 6th

 Post Patriot Day Open House  Saturday September 21st

 5th Annual Car/Truck Show  Saturday October 5th

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim



CSS General Meeting Minutes
February 5, 2019

Offices present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Pam
DeForrest, Monica Valparaiso, Debra Ruby, Douglas
Mariani

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary
Maleski, John Spurr, Donna Stewart

42 Members Present

Sergeant-at-Arms Brian Valparaiso was on business travel
so Ron DeBartolomeis led the members in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam
DeForrest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm.

Donna Stewart welcomed guests, Ralph and Christy Webb.
They have a 2019 Yellow Grand sport that they picked up at
the factory. Marie Chance with a 2002 Red Convertible that
she also picked up at the factory.

Will Grohmann introduced Sophia from Calicinto Ranch. He
presented the two checks to her for our yearly donation and
1 time gift for their water line. She introduced her niece and
nephew, Ariella and Isaiah who came with her.

Karen DeBartolomeis passed out the sign-up sheet for
goodies to be brought to the meetings this year.
DJ from Connell Chevrolet reported that he does not have
pricing yet on the mid engine that is supposed to be coming
out this year. He left two brochures.

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of last
month's minutes, the motion was seconded, the vote taken
and the motion passed. She will also update the current
roster and send it out to everyone tomorrow.

Treasurer, Monica Valparaiso, gave the report on our
current cash balance. Money went out for donations and the
banquet. She needs any receipts from the banquet turned
into her. Club will be giving Tom money to update
announcing equipment and pay Brenda for Christmas Pot
Luck. A brick was purchased for Jay Lynch at the Corvette
Museum. She also purchased bling Logos for women's
shirts. Monica also showed a blanket that can be purchased
with the club logo embroidered on it for $15.00. She will take
orders for them.

Vice-President Wayne Heard announced the January and
February birthdays and anniversaries. John Spurr played his
harmonica for us. Wayne also reported on the upcoming
events. They are listed in our newsletter.

President Tony talked about the Lake Elsinore Storm games
and had a sign-up sheet for April 13th. The other one will be
in June.

John Spurr talked about the Veterans Round Up on
Tuesday the 12th of February, 7-9.

Will Grohmann reminded everyone to bring pull tabs. He will
also invite Penny from Patriots and Paws to the next
meeting to give her our donation check.

Douglas Mariani reported on the problems with the Yahoo
group E-Mail. If members have a problem viewing or
downloading the Newsletter from the group E-mail they can
go to the CSS Website Home Page and download or view it
there.

Also the CSS website is up to date.

Debbie Ruby thanked everyone who sent photos and
articles to her for the newsletter.

Richard Cheek gave a report on Steve Melton and his
ongoing battle with cancer.

Dave MacDonough gave out the last award to Ed Sherlock
for shooting last year. The others were given out at the
banquet.

Donna Stewart thanked everyone who helped with the
organizing of the banquet and reported that it was a lot of
fun.

President Tony gave a report on the Tour de Orange that
happened on January 1st. We had 9 cars from our club.

Goodies were provided by Karen DeBartolomeis and Sandy
McMullen. They had a Valentine theme that was very tasty.

The dinner raffle was won by Ann Meeuwenberg.

Raffle for the big money winners where: Wayne Heard,
Dave MacDonough Sarah Cheek and Sherry Anderson. Ed
Sherlock won a Corvette book and Doug Meeuwenberg won
a candle.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



4.  Gary said that the Blue Bars magazine has a memorial
page for the clubs. Sal said that he has seen our club listed.

5.  Tony was in contact with Marcia Lynch and even though
she is not a member any longer, still wanted to get the
newsletter. Debbie will make sure that Marcia gets a copy
each month.

6.  Art Huhta needs a date for us to go to the Battleship Iowa.
He will be a tour guide that day. We decided on June 23rd.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary

CSS Board Meeting Minutes
February 19, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Monica
Valparaiso, Pam DeForrest, Debra Ruby

Board present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary Maleski

Others present: Will Grohmann, Art Huhta, Brian Valparaiso

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:08 pm.

Tony reported on the upcoming Lake Elsinore Storm game
on April 13th. 37 people are signed up with 16-17 cars. The
second one will be June 22nd.

Vice President Wayne Heard reported on the date for the
pot luck picnic on August 25th.

Treasurer, Monica Valparaiso, reported on the current cash
balance. She then reported on the Ladies event to go to
Glenda's home to get shirts blinged out. It's to happen on
March 10th. Monica will give out more info at the next
General meeting.

Secretary Pam DeForrest presented applications for the
two new members and asked for a vote to include them in
our club. It was unanimous to vote them in. They have paid
the application fee and Pam will get a hold of them for them
to pay the new member dues. Pam also suggested that a
photo to be taken for our 60th Anniversary. We need to get
the logistics together. Tony will talk to Muckenthaler to see
if we can use their grass area for the photo. Lots of
discussion on what to do. Location for photo and a party.

Newsletter Editor Debbie Ruby asked for all articles and
photos sent to her by the 25th.

Other topics discussed were:

1.  Will Grohmann reported that Penny from Patriots & Paws
will be at our next General Meeting to accept our donation
check. He reported that their Open House is April 27th and
we should meet there for breakfast in support. Dive Warriors
will be at our April meeting.

2.  Car Show Chairman Brian Valparaiso reported that he
will give out a calendar at the General meeting of the car
show meeting dates. The meetings will be at Tony and
Laura's home. Brian also talked about having a rally, lunch
and movie event.

3.  Tony brought up that Bruce Bronson suggested a lunch
meet at Dana Point.



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: February 2019

Winter is Here!

It’s February and winter is here with a vengeance! Here in northern Illinois the temperature has
been sixteen below zero (the actual temperature – not the wind chill) and six to ten more inches of
snow are forecast. I’m looking forward to Spring.

As president of NCCC, I have the honor of sitting on the Board of Directors for the National
Corvette Museum. We have had one tele-conference and will have our first board meeting of 2019
mid February in Nashville, TN. NCCC has had a long relationship with the National Corvette Museum
and I look forward to that continuing as the Museum celebrates its 25th anniversary.

February brings the first NCCC Governors meeting of 2019 in St Louis, MO. If you ever get a
chance to attend a meeting, I suggest you make an effort to do so. All NCCC members are welcome.
On Friday afternoon and evening various committee meetings take place and a hospitality room gives
everyone a chance to mingle. Saturday morning consists of several Regional meetings and the
executive board meeting. Saturday afternoon is the actual NCCC Governors meeting where the
business of the organization takes place. I’ve attended most of these meetings during the last 35 or
so years, both in an official capacity of some sort, and also just as an interested NCCC member. It’s a
good opportunity to learn more about how NCCC works, say Hi to old friends, and meet new friends.

February also brings the opening of Registration for the annual NCCC Convention. I’ve been to
most every major Corvette gathering in the United States and while I have enjoyed them all, I think
the NCCC Convention offers the most bang for the buck. The 2019 Convention will be in Denver,
Colorado and your hosts are busy planning a full week of activities for you to enjoy. There is so much
to see and do in the Denver area – maybe a week isn’t long enough. I’ll let Convention Director Cindy
Urenda provide some more details and please check out the link on our web site for more details are
On the NCCC Website under Conventions. Hope to see you there.

That’s it for now – stay warm, Spring is coming soon.

Save the Wave
Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



RMD's Message: February 26, 2019
Hi Governors,

For the new governors information. Your regional officers, Allen Morris (Regional Executive), Joe Orrico
(Regional Competition Director) and I (Cliff Harris, Regional Membership Director) go to St. Louis, MO 4 times
a year for the national NCCC meetings. Committee meetings on Friday and the national governors meeting on
Saturday.

Friday, February 22. Membership Committee meeting.

We currently have 17,297 members. This number is compared to the 17,388 members we had in February,
2018. We will gain members throughout the year as new members join and old members renew late.

There is a bug in the database that causes the focus to go back to the main menu when adding a new
member. If you don’t choose an existing member, the only choice is “Logout”. The new member information is
lost as if nothing had been done. There are a couple of workarounds at this time. One is to enter a nonsense
last name like “JKL”, which won’t match with anybody in the database and you can proceed as usual to add
the new member and go back and fix the JKL after submitting the information. I have been told that you can
leave the last name blank until all the other information is entered, thus avoiding the name matching popup.

Everybody should have a plastic 2019 membership card by now. You can contact Amelia if there is a problem
with a card. If you want to generate an electronic card, you can do that by using the following URL:
https://www.corvettesnccc.org/NCCCMemberDatabase/MembershipCards/MembershipCard.php?ncccNumb
er=
Put the NCCC # at the end.

Saturday, February 23. National Governors meeting.

VP of Competition Joe Eller said that the new competition code will allow an experienced driver to ride with a
beginner who got lost on the course. The current code does not allow ridealongs because that would
presumably give that person and advantage when he/she did her/his own runs.

VP of Membership Amelia Workman said there were 2,307 new member packets in 2018. Membership cards
will continue. Governors will receive an email when a member leaves their club and transfers to another club.

2018 Treasurer Betty Parks said we came out about $50K in the black for 2018. $16.5K came from the
Convention in New Orleans and about $12K came from renewing members. $30K was spent for officer travel
reimbursement.

Business Manager Jim Walton said that incident forms should be filled out if there is a potential insurance
claim.

The 2019 Convention in Denver, CO was discussed and registration is still open.

The 2020 Convention will be in Indianapolis, IN.

There has not been a bid submitted for the 2021 Convention, so Jim is looking for submissions.

That’s all for now. Comments and suggestions welcome. I always say that and never get any. We’ll see how
that goes this time…

See ya,

Cliff



RCD Report February 24, 2019

 NCCC Regional Championship Results

 The results for the 2018 Regional Competition
Championship are:

Men
1. Bee Jay Jones Vapor Trails Vettes
2. Larry Wright  Vapor Trails Vettes
3. Dave Schultz  Vapor Trails Vettes
4. Cliff Harris  Pacific Coast Corvettes
5. Jeff Palmer  Vapor Trails Vettes

Women
1. Holly Palmer  Vapor Trails Vettes
2. Nancy Erickson Pomona Valley Corvette

   Assn.
3. Susan Rosen Corvette Super

   Sports
4. Barbara Orsini Orange County Vettes
5. Robin Katz  Pacific Coast Vettes

Worker
1. Clay Beck  Vapor Trails Vettes
2. Gerry White   Vapor Trails Vettes
3. Charles Robertson Vapor Trails Vettes
4. Jeff Palmer  Vapor Trails Vettes
5. Robert Weimer The Vette Set

(tie with Jeanette)
6. Jeanette Weimer The Vette Set

(tie with Robert)

Club
1. Vapor Trails Vettes
2. Pacific Coast Corvettes
3. The Vette Set
4. Orange County Vettes
5. Corvette Super Sports

 Vapor Trails Vettes has dominated the year and
their club has 38 members! Well done VTV.

Gary M’s grandson, Dean, is being trained by
Grandpa on how to take care of his new battery
powered 63 Corvette he got for Christmas. Of
course, you must put in the best gas possible,
and keep your car shiny and clean.

He’s only two years old. You can never start
them too early on how to maintain a Corvette.
Great job, Dean!



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

February Birthdays
15 - Doug Meeuwenberg
15 - Judi Spurr
18 - Dan Anziano
19 - Marsha Gallavan
22 - Bill DeForrest

March Birthdays
 3 - Tom Cuccio
 6 - Sarah Cheek
 7 - Richard Cheek
12 - Don Prichard
19 - Will Grohmann
25 - Phil Anderson
26 - Sherry Anderson
26 - Teresa Cruz
30 - Ron DeBartolomeis

February Anniversaries

March Anniversaries



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Gary M for sending me adorable pictures of
your grandson. Thank you, Joe for sending me flyers and
NCCC information. Thank you, Eric for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com



BOYS & GIRLS
CLUBS

FR
ADMISSION
FOR SPECTATORS

Event open to

ALL

20th
The Palm Springs Corvette Club Presents

Sponsored by the SoCals Corvette

For additional information visit:

Dates: March 9 & 10, 2019
Place: Riverside County Fairgrounds

Located at Hwy 111 and Arabia in Indio
(Enter on Dr. Carreon at back entrance of fairgrounds)

Time: 9:00 am – 4:00 pm
Prices: $20 entry fee per day, per car

Entry fee includes one free run on autocross
course.

$8 per run or 3 runs for $20
For additional runs in autocross.

SUPER VALUE PACK!*
A total of 18 Runs! A $144 Value for only $100!
*Includes use of special VIP staging lanes!

Parking: $5 for cars not in the event

No entry fee for active Military but must pay for autocross
runs.

• Valid drivers license and proof of insurance required.

TROPHI
ES
AWARD

Benefitting the Boys & Girls Club of Cathedral C

Special
thanks

50/50
CA
SH



March 23, 2019
Low Speed Autocross

Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA
NCCC West Coast Region Sanction Events ~ WC-518-001 & WC-518-002

All Cars Welcome

NCCC Members Non-NCCC

Registration Fees: $50 $60

Register on-line at motorsportreg.com - Opens Feb 23 ~ Closes Mar 20

Register early! Registration limited to no more than 50 entries.

Schedule: Gate Opens at 7:00am + Gate Closes at 8:00am

Registration Check-in - 7:00am to 8:00am

Tech Inspections – 7:00am to 8:00am

Mandatory Drivers Meeting – 8:30am

First Car Out – 9:00am (approximate)

Participants must be inside the gate no later than 8:00am!

Catering truck will be available for food and drinks.

Questions: Clay Beck + 805-709-4434 + crb500@yahoo.com

See reverse side for map and more details.

Autocross Event Details



Autocross Event Details
Saturday, March 23, 2019

These events are sanctioned by the National Council of Corvette Clubs, Inc. (NCCC). Autocross classifications are as outlined in NCCC
guideline. For members of NCCC, the sanction numbers are WC-518-001 and WC-518-002. Non-NCCC members and all makes of cars
and trucks are welcome to participate. All non-NCCC member participants will be placed in one of the following four groups. A and B
Men’s and A and B Women’s.  Open A are vehicles that utilize Uniform Tire Quality Grade (UTQG) treadwear rating 200 or less. Open
B is rating 201 or greater. Non-NCCC Corvettes the meet the safety and classification requirement of a NCCC class may participate in
that class for trophies but they will not be awarded points, nor affect member’s points.

Registration is accepted online only at motorsportreg.com. There will be no registration the day of the event. If two participants are
driving the same car, both must register as separate drivers. Participants must be 18 years old. Registrants will receive an email
registration confirmation with car number. Please be sure you email address is correct on your online registration.

SNELL approved “SA” or “M” helmets less than 10 years old are required.  Drivers must wear securely fitting shoes with closed toes.
Entrants will be divided into groups for both the morning and afternoon events. Unless physically unable, all participants will be
asked to volunteer as course safety workers.

Santa Maria Airport is a TSA controlled facility with strictly enforced security. Vapor Trail Vettes must conduct this event accordingly.
Participants must enter and leave via one secure gate monitored by a TSA guard. The gate will open at 7:00 am and will be closed at
8:00 am and unmanned until the event’s conclusion.  We strongly urge you to arrive no later than 8:00am.  No one will be allowed to
enter after 8:00 am. All participants must sign an event waiver and workers will be issued a wrist band that must be worn at all times
within the TSA boundaries. Drivers will be issued a wrist band when checking in at the autocross trailer. Once you enter the TSA
controlled zone, you must leave through the secured gate only once. One entry and one exit only. Ensure you have everything you
need for the day including enough fuel for all runs. All entrants must be a driver or a volunteer event worker. Sorry, TSA regulations
do not allow this to be a spectator event.

Hwy 101 North Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 N to E. Union

Valley Parkway.

- Turn left on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate.

Hwy 101 South Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 S. to E.

Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W. Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate

Sponsor















Well, maybe 155?


